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March 31, 2015 – Blessings From God  

Missionaries since 1977

Dear Praying Friends,

Because of your love towards us in faithfully supporting us in 

prayer and finances, God has richly blessed the ministries we 

have started both in Mexico and the Rio Grande Valley.  

Linguistically speaking, we thank God we know Spanish and 

English, because in the Valley, we speak a third language, 

which you would not understand unless you grew up in it, or 

know both languages!  What a blessing to win souls in Spanish, 

English and Tex-Mex!  You did not know we spoke three 

languages, did you?                                                                                    

Even bad health can be a blessing.  We have been able to witness to health providers and have seen a dentist and a 

technician come to the services because of our witness to them!  Please keep Michelle in your prayers. Her thyroid 

operation was a success, no cancer in the pathology reports, but she has had a terrible sinus infection that the doctors have

not been able to give her relief.  I am doing much better with my allergies, thanks to your prayers.                         

Souls are the greatest blessing of all.  In the last three months we have had 22 saved in the ministry of Bethesda 

McAllen.  Most of these are won to the Lord on visitation.  We have had an average of 51 for the last three months!  The 

picture above is of a normal service in March. 

Seeing our people serve the Lord is also a blessing.  They are learning to follow Christ in our discipleship programs.  

They are learning to witness as we go soul-winning together. Several have learned to teach children with the help of 

Michelle’s pedagogy program.                                                                                                 

Institutes are a big part of the blessings God has given us.  We hope that our Institute letters have been a blessing to you 

also!  We have started a Bible Institute night here in the Valley to teach those who are called to the ministry here!        

News from Mexico tells of the blessings of the works as they grow despite all of the corruption and violence that is 

prevalent.  In Bethesda Mexico, the average Sunday School attendance is over 400.  They just went to camp and had 6 

saved and 22 dedicate themselves to the Lord!  

Growing ministries are a blessing, but can also be a burden.  The building we are renting is up for sale and we will soon 

have to move.  Please pray that God will give us our own property.  

So far, the future looks bright as far as starting works in an area where there are over a million Hispanics.  We have the 

blessing of people coming to church in McAllen from Mission, Palmview, Phar, Weslaco, Donna and Alamo!  Pray for 

God’s direction in starting many works for His glory!


